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EWHURST CE INFANT SCHOOL                 

The Street, Ewhurst, Surrey, GU6 7PX                                 
                                                                      

Headteacher: Mrs J.A. Dyer

Telephone No: 01483 277291                                                                                                                                                                            

Email: 
info@ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk
Website: www.ewhurst.surrey.sch.uk

Dear Parents










25th October 2019 

Newsletter 4
This half term had been full up of activity with a couple of highlights for the staff. One was the historical treat for Cherry class in signing a roof slab was very special – let’s hope it’s there for a further 800 years!  The other was Book Week, which this year was particularly inspiring.  The theme of “Favourite Authors” was very motivating in engaging the children in high quality learning. The Reading Challenge was undertaken by around 92% of the school, thus promoting a love of reading. I have awarded library use certificates for this half term to Holly, Elyia and Imogen who demonstrate excellent use of the library. Please do take advantage of this wonderful resource which is so easily accessible on a daily basis.

The school website captures a flavour of book week through images and parental feedback comments. Please do take a look under News and Events.

Each class will receive additional home learning activities for half term which actively supports your child’s learning and it really helps them to make further progress. 

Police Community Support officers visit
On Wednesday Holly and Cherry classes were visited by two Police Community Support Officers; Davina and Phil. The feedback from the PCSO’s included how well behaved the children were and they were the most knowledgeable school visited of their role. The children learnt about three key areas of the police: To protect, to prevent and to pursue. At the end of the Assembly the children saw the police car with flashing lights!

David Mann’s Christmas Shopping Evening: Monday 25th November from 7.30 to 9.30pm

Tickets are now available for this fun festive event by emailing ewhurstpta@gmail.com - the PTA are also selling them in the playground.  Tickets cost £5 and include a glass of prosecco or soft drink on arrival; canapés; free entry into the raffle drawn at the end of the evening. There will be lots of discounts throughout the store up to 20% on some items.  All the money from the tickets sold comes directly to the school, so it’s a great way of fund raising for our school.

Prospective parent Open Morning Tours

If you know anyone who would like to join us on one of our open morning tours please note we still have dates available of Wednesday 6th November, 26th November and 9th January. We are very keen to have as many prospective parents visit the school as possible. 

Admission to Year R in September 2020 - Siblings

It is very helpful for our records if you could complete and return a school registration form for any siblings of children currently in school who will be starting here in September 2019.  These can be downloaded from the website, or picked up from the office.  Please remember to complete on-line applications by January 15th 2020.  Cherry Class parents also need to complete their application for Year 3 entry by January 15th 2020.

Christmas Card and Photo order forms

Please hand both your orders back to the office by Tuesday 5th November at the latest.

Parent Consultation Evenings

Tuesday 12th November from 3.15 until 5.15pm and Wednesday 13th November from 4.30 – 6.30pm for each class.

Booking forms will be available on a clipboard in the library from Tuesday 5th November.

Christmas Pudding Label Winners 2019

The office team of Mrs Walmsley and Mrs Simpson had the incredibly difficult task of selecting a winner from each class: Apple class – Bonnie; Holly class – Leonie; Cherry class – Lara. Thank you to everyone who participated and congratulations to our winners. The winning designs will feature on the labels for a specific pudding recipe.

Drop-in’s after half term

Due to parents evening and Christmas activities the dates for drop-ins for the next half term are:

Friday 8th, 22nd, 29th November and Friday 13th December.

Busy Bees

Many thanks for the volunteers who kindly cleaned and sorted a large part of the library last Friday afternoon. Hopefully it has made it easier to select books to borrow.

Children in Need: Friday 15th November

The school council ask that the whole school attends school on this day in home clothes (no dressing up clothes please) in exchange for a £ 1 donation towards this charity’s work in supporting children in our country.

Parent Workshop: How to Survive Christmas – Wednesday 27th November @ 10.00am (Dove Centre)

Meet Chris HSLW on Wednesday 27th November at 10.00am in the Dove Centre. An opportunity (with a cup of tea) to exchange ideas. “Is your best Christmas memory the one where you received a really expensive present or is it the one where games were played and songs were sung?” 

Friday 29th November: Mufti Day in exchange for new toy for the Christmas Fair

The children are allowed to come to school in home clothes (no dressing up clothes, please) in exchange for a new toy for the childrens’ tombola at the Christmas Fair.

	Job Vacancy

We are still in urgent need of a Learning Support Assistant for each afternoon in Yr 1 and 2 (1-3pm). Please direct any suitable candidates to our school website (VACANCIES) or eteach website for further details or look on the Library notice board.


Easyfundraising website (www.easyfundraising.org.uk)

As the time for Christmas shopping is upon us, please do consider using the easyfundraising website if purchasing online.  It is very easy to use (I speak from personal experience!), and raises money for the school.  The school website has more information, and you can follow the link from there.  So far we have raised over £3,562.31 easyfundraising by 83 supports since started for school funds, which is wonderful.

Paperclips

We would be very grateful for the return of any paperclips which we use sometimes when sending out a lot of post in the zippies thank you. 

Thank you so much to everyone who readily volunteers to help support the children, staff and families. I really appreciate the high level of support. 


With best wishes


Yours sincerely

Jane Dyer

Headteacher

Pause for thought
The school have been asked to contribute to the time capsule that

will be placed in the church roof on completion of the repair work. I 
would invite you to send by email or by letter to the office a quote
or a short piece of writing, which you think captures the educational 
provision of the school in 2019.  All contributions to be returned by 
Tuesday 5th November to the office.

Awards  18/10/19 –  Mental Maths


Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Matthew	Sebastian P	Trudeke


Headteacher’s Award


Ted		Harvey		Freddie


Thalia 		Henry		Zachary


Lily		Chloe		Hannah





Awards  25/10/19– Individual Award


 Star of the Week


Apple		Holly		Cherry


Orlaith		Sebastien D	Isobel


Headteacher’s Award


Bonnie		Ellyia		Sofia


Chloe		Elsa		Holly


Charlie		Teddy		Jemima








